September 5, 2017 Borough Council Meeting

The regular monthly meeting of the Stewartstown Borough Council was called to order at 7:00 p.m. In attendance were: Bill Gemmill, Roy Burkins, Kenton Kurtz, Donna Bloom and Michael Ellinger. Also in attendance were: Mayor Herzberger, Attorney Craig Sharnetzka, Ira Walker, Melissa Matthews and Jason Brenneman.  Gordon Wisnom and Polly Kreiss were absent.
Mr. Gemmill chaired the meeting in Mr. Wisnom’s absence.

GENERAL BUSINESS
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 7, 2017 Council meeting with a correction to the Engineer’s report, last paragraph, the storm water issue is at 18 W. PA Avenue, not 18 Mill Street.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the general fund financial statements, including checks dated August 3rd through August 31st, 2017 totaling $39,117.91 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried. 
Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the sewer fund financial statement, including checks dated August 3rd through August 31st, 2017 totaling $248,751.96 seconded by Ms. Bloom and the motion was carried.  
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the water fund financial statement, including checks dated August 3rd through August 31st, 2017 totaling $58,315.85 seconded by Mr. Burkins and the motion was carried. 
PUBLIC COMMENT

Council recognized Daniel Kincaid of 73 High Street. Mr. Kincaid stated he lived at this location since 1999 and the flooding issue in the yard has increased a lot.  The flooding is now 25 feet wide water deluge with just an inch of rain. His trees are dead, his shed is rotting and the side of his pool is being damaged from the water.  The Engineer agreed to look at the issue and make a recommendation.  The Zoning Officer will look too. 
Council recognized Dennis Sarpen.  Mr. Sarpen stated he is retiring after 30 years of service, he started in 1987.  He stated that he believes the Borough will be in good hands with Mr. Brenneman as his replacement.  He also stated that Mr. Walker is also a good resource.  Council offered thanks and well wishes to Mr. Sarpen. 

SOLICITOR’S REPORT

Attorney Sharnetzka stated that the original bond was received and approved for the Cloverfield Development.  Mr. Brenneman will be in charge of inspections once things begin moving.  All fees have been paid for Phase 1 (14 lots).
No new news for the Shenk issue, Attorney Sharnetzka plans an Executive Session for October.

The Wilson/Faulkner issue continues.  Owners must pay for getting the water and sewer lines to the property.  Mr. Faulkner paid the sewer and water fees, Mr. Wilson wants to connect to the original plot.  Attorney Sharnetzka stated that if a new lot is not being created, then there is no need for water or sewer. 

Mr. Burkins made a motion to advertise for a public hearing on October 2nd, 2017, Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Attorney Sharnetzka left the meeting at 7:32 pm. 

ENGINEER’S REPORT

Mr. Brenneman stated that there were 2 bidders on the Cemetery Avenue project.  Kinsley bid $33,983 and Stewart & Tate bid $58520.  York Materials can supply the materials for $25,640.  The work would start in October and take approximately 1 to 2 weeks. Mr. Burkins made a motion to accept Kinsley’s bid for $33,983 and York Materials for $25,640.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.  Letters will go out tomorrow.
There will be a Cloverfield pre-construction meeting on Thursday at 10 am. 

Mr. Brenneman agreed to look at the storm water issue at 56 S. Main and 18-20 W. PA Avenue. 

SEWER / WATER SUPERVISOR REPORT

Mr. Walker presented his report to Council.

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the cost of $2,046.41 to Control Systems 21 to replace 2 bad relays at sewer stations #7 & #9.  Mr. Ellinger seconded and the motion was carried.
Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of 24 sewer manhole inserts from EJ UHSA for a cost of $1008.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Burkins made a motion to approve the purchase of a sonic start kit for sewer station #10 from Control Systems 21 for a cost of $695.98.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

Ms. Bloom made a motion to approve the cost of $529 for a combo tool kit from Home Depot.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to approve the cost of $390 to Gordon’s Service Center for welding a crack on the stainless steel drum inside the belt press.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to approve the purchase of parts from Pyrz Water Supply for the chlorine injector inside the York Water Pit at Shaw Road for a cost of $403.50.  Ms. Bloom seconded and the motion was carried.

MAYOR’S REPORT

Mayor Herzberger stated there was no police meeting since the last meeting.  The budget is being reviewed. 
Hopewell Area Recreation has a new request for an increase in contributions.  The same amount has been paid for years.  It was agreed that they should be invited to the next meeting. 

Tickets for the Red, Whites and Brews are still available. 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Mr. Kurtz made a motion to appoint David O’Neil of 49 N. Main to the Sewer and Water Authority to replace Kent Billings.  The term will be 1/1/2017 to 12/31/2021.  Mr. Burkins seconded and the motion was carried. 
Shrewsbury Borough Council will hold a meeting on September 13th at 7 pm to discuss future police services.

Stewartstown Borough’s Notice of Withdrawal letter went out to all municipalities involved for a December 31, 2018 effective date.

Mr. Kurtz stated that there will be a Borough Association meeting September 21st in Dover. 

Mr. Ellinger made a motion to repair the curb lip by Original pizza not to exceed $500.  Mr. Kurtz seconded and the motion was carried.

There being no further business, Mr. Kurtz made a motion to recess the meeting, seconded by Mr. Ellinger and the Stewartstown Borough Council meeting recessed at 8:02 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy McCartin

Minute Taker/Transcriber  
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